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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 21, 2007

TO: Honorable Vicki Truitt, Chair, House Committee on Pensions & Investments 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1722 by Gallego (Relating to eligibility of elected officials convicted of a crime for 
certain retirement and related benefits.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Section 1, Subchapter A, Chapter 814 of the Government Code by adding 
Section 814.012, which provides that a member of the elected class under Section 812.002(a) who is 
convicted of an offense classified as a felony, would become ineligible to receive service retirement 
benefits, disability retirement benefits, or death benefits payable by the retirement system.  

The bill would provide that a person who becomes ineligible for benefits may withdraw their 
accumulated contributions for service credit in the retirement system in the manner provided by 
Subchapter B, Chapter 812. Based on the analysis by the Employees Retirement System, the 
provisions of the bill would have no fiscal impact to the state.

The bill becomes effective on September 1, 2007 and applies only to an offense committed on or after 
the effective date of the bill. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 327 Employees Retirement System

LBB Staff: JOB, KJG, JW

1 of 1


